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Dear all 

It seems a long time ago already, but I hope you enjoyed the half term break and the 

spring like weather we experienced for most of it. 

The most pressing issue I think is to inform you of what will happen with regard to 

school operations on Wednesday 1st March. The school will be open as usual to most 

children. I am writing separately to families with children in classes where industrial 

action means that the class will be closed for the day. If you do not receive such a letter, 

please ensure that your child attends school as normal.  

The decision to strike has not been taken lightly. I hope the following will help you to 

understand some of the current pressures on the education sector:    

Teacher pay has declined by 23% in real-terms since 2010 and support staff by 

27% over the same period. 

The average 5% pay rise for teachers this year is some 7% behind inflation. In 

the midst of a cost of living crisis, that is an unsustainable situation. 

Poor pay is directly contributing to a staff recruitment and retention crisis. It is 

becoming more and more difficult for us to recruit the amazing staff your 

children currently work with.  

No additional money was provided for schools to meet the cost of this year’s 5% 

pay rise. Existing budgets have had to be stretched to provide this much needed 

increase. This means for example: fewer adults supporting your children's 

learning; fewer 'extras' such as after school sports clubs and not being able to 

replace old and poorly functioning laptops and iPads.   

Every teacher taking strike action at Highworth regrets the impact of school closure. They 

have thought long and hard about whether it is the right thing to do. Most are doing it to 

highlight the very real and significant impact upon the quality of education your children 

receive.   

Please remember that it is World Book Day on Thursday and that we are looking forward 

to seeing all the children in pyjamas!  

Very best wishes 

Clare Pankhania  
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LOST BICYCLE 

We have been notified by a 

local resident that a bike was 

left on the grass verge outside 

her house In Tyzack Road 

during half term. 

If it belongs to your child, 

please come to the school 

office and we will pass on the 

resident’s email address so 

that you can arrange to collect 

it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE  
 

The display board at the front of the 

school shows each year group’s weekly 

attendance. 
 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE TARGET IS 96% 
 

 

BEST ATTENDANCE:  97% 
(CLASS: 2M) 

WELL DONE 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE:  

93.4% 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES NEXT WEEK: 
 

 

Monday 27th February 7.30pm 

PTA Meeting at school – all are invited 
 

Wednesday 1st March 

3.15pm:  Football Match at Manor Farm 

School 
 

Thursday 2nd March 

World Book Day – pupils can come to 

school in their pyjamas. 
 

Friday 3rd March (pm) 

Y3 Basketball Sports Hub Event at Holmer 

Green Senior School 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


